 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1ST. LUKE CATHOLIC MEN’S CLUB

GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING

Monday, May 21, 2012
Meeting was called to order at 7:32 p.m. by Pres. David Keller
Opening Prayer led by Chaplain Nat Chavez.

Pledge of allegiance led by member Adam Castillo.

Welcome new members & guests:
none.

Monthly Birthday List:
Names of all those with May birthdays were read and those present were honored with a round of “Happy Birthday.”  The most senior member was Freemon Sattlemeier (age 89) and the youngest member was Don O’Brien (age 51).

Introduction of the cooking team:
Mike Lutz and his crew, Don Jungman, Ben De los Santos, Elizondo De los Santos, Ike Eisenminger and Greg Shean, were introduced and thanked for a well prepared and delicious meal of BBQ brisket, beans, potato salad, cole slaw and Honey Bars for dessert.

Minutes of the previous meeting:
The minutes of the April 16, 2012 SLMC General Membership Meetings were presented online by Secretary Mike Raign. The minutes were approved as presented.

Club Correspondence:
Secretary Mike Raign presented several pieces of mail which were made available for reading and are noted at the end of this report.

Treasurer’s Report:

The Treasurer’s report was presented by Treasurer Greg Shean and is attached hereto.  The upcoming meal will be BBQ chicken and trimmings prepared by George Delgado and his crew.

Guest Speaker:
none.

*** Russell Phillips moved to rearrange the agenda to take up the report of the Nominating Committee.  The motion was seconded by Peter Rangel and approved by the members.  Terry Sparrow read the names of those nominated for office – President, Everett Elstak; Vice President, Mike Raign; Secretary, James Benavides; and Treasurer, Greg Shean.  Russell Phillips moved to elect these officers by acclamation.  The motion was seconded by Loren Brown and the officers were elected without opposition. ***
Reports of Appointive Officers:
•
Budget & Finance - Larry Ridder was not present.

•
Chaplain - Nat Chavez thanked everyone who attended Fr. John Nolan’s first Mass on Saturday, May 19, 2012.

•
Inventory Control - Rico Silvas had no report.

•
Procurement - Russell Phillips had no report.

•
Membership - Everett Elstak reported that there are 237 active members, including no new members and 43 lifetime members.

Reports of Standing Committees:
•
Communications - Peter Rangel had no report.

•
Webmaster - John Hardin reported updating the website with meeting announcements, menu and minutes.  In addition, John updated the deceased member roster.

•
Christian Services - Wallie Fields reported via email that member Bill Haile passed away following complications from pneumonia. Member Freemon Sattlemeier has been in and out of SAMMC since December 2011; he is being treated for lung cancer & lymph cancer.  New member Joseph Appelt suffered five broken ribs and a broken heel, the result of a motorcycle accident.  Member Bill Groff is being treated with chemotherapy for inoperable pancreatic cancer.  Member Paul Bowen was treated for plantar fasciatus and is recovering.

Patsy Baumann is recovering from recent surgery.  Jeannine Hickey, spouse of the late Lifetime Member Dennis Hickey passed away on April 24, 2012.  Matt Mora’s mother, Rachel Mora, is suffering from stomach cancer.


Sympathy and get well cards were sent to members and their families as appropriate.

•
Entertainment - SA Missions ballgame- David Keller has organized a night at the Missions ballgame on June 21, 2012.  Tickets are on sale through June 13, 2012, for $9.00 each.  Tailgate party will be organized by Greg Shean.

•
Public Relations - James Benavides reported updating the parish website and new officers.  Also, James drafted letters to Bill Haile’s daughters, a letter to Academy Sports regarding WGD shirts, and thank you letters to WGD donors and business partners. 

•
Benevolence - Ralf Meneses reported no out of cycle requests.  The committee soon will review WGD contribution applications.

•
Wild Game Dinner - Rico Silvas presented a final report on the WGD and announced meeting dates for the “lessons learned.”

Reports of Special Committees:
•
Scholarship - Alex Flores reported that the committee selected six students to receive scholarships of $750 each.  Committee members were Alex Flores, chairman; Nat Chavez and Paul Biever, filling in for Bill Groff.

•
Lifetime - Terry Sparrow (OCC) had no report.

•
Audit - Bobby Margo (OCC) had no report.

Reports of Ad Hoc Committees:
•
Logo Attire Committee - Everett Elstak had no report.

•
Sharing of Gifts Banquet - Matt Mora reported that the July 16 General Membership Meeting will be held in the Parish Hall.  Presale dinner ticket order forms were placed on all the tables.

Unfinished Business:
•
Breakfast with Fr. Jim – David Keller and incoming President Everett Elstak had breakfast with Fr. Jim on Friday, May 4, 2012.  Everett will continue the tradition as president.

New Business:
none.

Announcements/ comments for the good of the club:


•
Rico Silvas announced a steak dinner for September’s membership meeting.

•
James Benavides announced that he, along with members Steve Kelly and Everett Elstak, attended the parish leadership retreat.

•
Homer Fetzer has asked Fr. John Nolan to bless the 11th Habitat for Humanity house.

•
Peter Rangel invited all to attend the Guadalupanos’ Balloon Rosary on May 25 at 6:30 p.m.

Raffle winners were Terry Sparrow, Freemon Sattlemeier, James Benavidez, Ken Green and R.C. Contreras.

Motion to Adjourn was made by Larry Dryer and seconded by Loren Brown.

Closing Prayer was led by Nat Chavez.
Meeting adjourned at 8:37 p.m.
May, 2012 Correspondence:
Frost Bank May Bank statement - Larry

Frost Bank May Bank statement - Larry

Frost Bank May Bank statement - Greg 

Frost Bank May Bank statement - Rico

Airgas Statement for BevCorp - Greg

Airgas Statement for BevCorp - Greg

IRS letter for BevCorp - Greg

Framed photo from Gerlach Auction donation recipient, Brittney Haby - Rico

Returned Meeting notice postcard, Larry Medrano - Everett

WGD table sponsor $900 check, Silver Eagle - Larry

WGD Donation Request, Orhanatorio Casa De Nazareth - Ralf

WGD Donation Request, Posada Guadalupe - Ralf

WGD Donation Request, Assumption Seminary - Ralf

WGD Donation Request, TX Burn Survivor Society - Ralf

SA Mission Ticket order, Paul Kariger w/$18 check - Greg

Donation in memory of Bill Haile from Doyle Armstrong w/ $10 check  - Greg, Wallie, Nat
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